
 

Printed on Recycled Paper 

             
              

            

 

File: 240.5732 004 

 

NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Board Agenda Memo 

 
 
MEETING DATE: June 26, 2018 

TO: Board of Supervisors 

FROM: Jessica Hankins, Project Coordinator 

SUBJECT: Resolution to Award a Contract for the Purdon Road over Shady Creek 

Bridge Replacement Project – County Contract No. 224021 Federal Aid 

Project Number BRLO 5917(083) – 4/5ths Affirmative Vote Required (District 

4)  

 

 

RECOMMENDATION:  Approve the attached resolution to award the contract to Viking Construction, 

Inc.    

 

FUNDING: The project is budgeted in the Fiscal Year 2018/19 Capital Improvement Project (CIP) budget 

and is funded with Federal Highway Bridge Program (HBP) funds. The awarded contract will be 

contingent on the Nevada County Board of Supervisors approving the FY 18/19 CIP budget on June 19, 

2018. There is no impact on the General Fund. 

 

BACKGROUND: On February 27, 2018 the Nevada County Board of Supervisors adopted Resolution 

No. 18-080 approving the bidding documents and specifications for the Purdon Road at Shady Creek 

Bridge Replacement Project.  

 

On May 17, 2018 bids were opened and four (4) contractors submitted bids, summarized below. A detailed 

bid breakdown is attached in the supporting documentation.  

 

Bid Number Contractor Bid Price 

1 Diamond D General Construction  $1,449,570.10 

2 Viking Construction, Inc.  $1,817,313.75 

3 Granite Construction $1,918,033.00 

4 Steelhead Constructors  $2,239,471.00 

 Engineer’s Estimate $1,369.441.00 

 

Because this project funded through the Federal Highway Bridge Program (HBP), the County is required to 

establish a Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) goal for the project. That goal is set at 10% of the 

construction contract amount.  
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Following the bid opening, the apparent low bidder Diamond D General Construction did not submit their 

DBE commitment and therefore did not meet the DBE goal or good faith effort requirement.  The second 

low bidder, Viking Construction, Inc., has submitted their DBE information and met the goal with 10.18% 

of the contract amount comprised of DBE firms. Staff therefore recommends awarding to the second low 

bidder, Viking Construction, Inc., in the amount of $1,817,313.75. The total amount to be encumbered in 

FY 18/19 is $1,999,045.13, which includes a 10% contingency of $181,731.38.   

 

Additional funding to cover the cost increase over the Engineer’s Estimate has been authorized by the 

District 3 local Caltrans office and is anticipated to receive final approval. Notice to proceed will not be 

issued without final approval. 

 

Construction is scheduled to begin in July 2018, and will be completed within 160 working days as 

allowed for in the contact. 

 

 Item Initiated by: Jessica Hankins, Project Coordinator 
Approved by: Trisha Tillotson, Director of Public Works  
 
Submittal Date: May 24, 2018  
Revised: June 12, 2018 
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